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James R. Harlan at Des Moines, Polk County, on November 22, 1931. 
He found only this one bird along the Des Moines River about four miles 
northwest of the city. 

The mean temperature during the week preceding had ranged from three 
to twenty-five degrees above normal with fog or rain on all days but one 
from November 17 to 23. There was rain with dense fog in the afternoon 
when the bird was collected. The wind was from the east but not above 

normal nor had it been for a few days previous. 
A reference to Dwight's 'Gulls of the World'• shows this specimen to be 

a bird in the first winter plumage, with auricular spot and occipital band 
reduced but the black collar across the back, descending to the sides of the 
throat, the black band on the wings formed by the lesser coverts and the 
black terminal band across the median rectrices are all well marked. 
The bill, legs and feet were blcak. It proved to be a male and was mounted 
by Prof. Joseph Steppan, for the State Historical Museum, Des Moines. 

Accidental occurrences have been recorded for Michigan, Wisconsin, 
etc., but the only previous Iowa record seems doubtful and the species is 
given in Anderson's 'Birds of Iowa' only in the Hypothetical List. 

I am indebted to Prof. Steppan and Mr. Harlan for permission to pub- 
lish this record.--PHiLIP A. DuMoN•, Des Moines, Iowa. 

Ring-billed and Herring Gulls at the Savannah River Mouth in 
July and August.--All during July and up to the date of writing (August 
23) Ring-billed Gulls (Larus delawarensis) sometimes as many as a dozen 
have been present near the discharge pipe of the dredge. This pipe, twenty 
inches in diameter, discharging a twenty inch stream of sand, mud and 
water, as well as many forms of gull food from the bottom of the river, is a 
concentration point for all the gulls in the vicinity, and sometimes the 
smaller terns also feed there. 

,The only summer records for the species which I can find in the works at 
hand, are single birds seen on July 13 and August 3, 1906, at Fernandina 
(Howell, 'Florida Bird Life'). And one from South Carolina, a June 
record (supplement to Wayhe's 'Birds of South Carolina'). 

The number of birds seen preclude the idea that these were crippled or 
sick birds at the time of the spring migration. I think they were mostly 
two-year-old birds, because of the bill markings, which were those of 
mature birds, and because the subtermlnl spots in the tail were mostly 
small, and in some almost lacking. A couple of birds, however, had 
heavily banded tails• During July and August. all molted some of the 
flight feathers and most of the body p]umgge. 

A single Herring Gull (Larus a. sm/thson/anus) was present at the same 
time, a one-year-old bird which underwent a similar molt. It has emerged 
in a plumage very like the brown immature winter birds so commonly 
seen.--IvAN R. TOMEINS, U'. S. Dredge Morgan, Savannah, Ga. 
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